
  
 

 

 
24 March 2016 
 
Associate to Deputy President Kovacic 
Fair Work Commission  
11 Exhibition St  
Melbourne VIC 3000 
 
 
 
Dear Associate, 
 
Re: AM2014/300 Award Flexibility – Maritime Awards 

 
We refer to these proceedings and the conference which had been listed before Deputy President 
Kovacic on 23 March 2016. 
 
Maritime Industry Australia Ltd (MIAL) and the Australian Mines and Metals Association (AMMA) 
previously made joint submissions in relation to this matter. MIAL and AMMA take the position 
that the model TOIL clause developed in these proceedings ought not to be included in the 
following modern awards: 
 

 Marine Towage Award 2010 

 Ports Harbours and Enclosed Water Vessels Award 2010 

 Professional Diving Industry (Industrial) Award 2010  

 Dredging Industry Award 2010 
 
This position was reiterated at the conference before the Deputy President on 1 March 2016. 
MIAL and AMMA note that this position appears consistent with the views of other parties who 
have written to the Commission in relation to the above awards in this matter. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned on 03 9647 6005 should you require further 
clarification. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Sarah Cerche 
Industry Employee Relations Manager 

 


